

## The newsletter for the community of Orford and Gedgrave

## Issue No. 309 December 2017

Edited by: James Kennedy and NOTT Clerk Published by: Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council and New Orford Town Trust Printed by: Leiston Press Ltd Although published and funded by Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council and New Orford Town Trust, Village Voice is totally unbiased in its reporting. The Council therefore holds no responsibility for its content except that submitted by and on behalf of the Council or Trust.

All copy for the January 2018 issue must be received by 12noon on Thursday 14 December, preferably by email to:

orfordtrust@btconnect.com or put through the Town Hall letterbox

Priority for inclusion is given to articles that are about or directly affect the community of Orford and Gedgrave and inclusion is subject to editing and availability of space.

#### CHRISTMAS UPDATE FROM ORFORD TOWN HALL

Well it's nearly that time of year again... Christmas! Note for your diary: on Wednesday 20 December there will be the annual carols round the Christmas tree. This will take place outside the Village Shop, at 7pm. Our carols this year will be accompanied by the Woodbridge Excelsior Band. There will be warm sausage rolls, mince pies - made by the children from the school - hot chocolate and mulled wine kindly donated by The Kings Head. Join us if you can!

Also, on Saturday 16 December from 2pm-4 pm in the Town Hall the Afternoon Tea party will take place. Invitations have gone out to all those of a certain generation (if you think you have been missed and would like to come please let us know). If you have received an

invitation but haven't RSVPd and would like to come please let us know, so we can make sure we have catered for enough. We have had loads of really generous donations of food and drink so you certainly won't go hungry. We are also planning on having a raffle – everyone who attends will get a raffle ticket with the prospect of winning one of the fantastic prizes we have on offer.

We are still looking for volunteers to help with the Afternoon Tea party. If you can help please let the Council Office know. Telephone: 01394 459172, email orfordtownhall@btconnect.com

Finally, a quick note that a number of new trees will be appearing around the village in the coming weeks and months, with a little help (hopefully!) from some of the children from the Primary School.

May I also take this opportunity (a bit early I know!) to wish all of you a wonderful Christmas and a happy and peaceful new year.

Michelle Golder Chairman, Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council

## **TOWN HALL OFFICE CHRISTMAS CLOSURE**

Please note that the Town Hall office will close at 11am on Thursday 21 December, and re-open at 9am on Tuesday 2 January 2018. The Parish Council and New Orford Town Trust would like to wish everyone a very Happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year.

Marie Backhouse and Kara Reed, Clerks to OGPC and NOTT

## **DECEMBER AT ST BARTHOLOMEW'S**

Sunday 3 December – Advent Sunday

8.00am Holy Eucharist - Rev D Murdoch Advent Carol Service - Rev D Murdoch 4.00pm

Sunday 10 December – 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday of Advent

8.00am Holy Eucharist – Rev D Murdoch 10.30am Family Service - Mr G Marshall

Sunday 17 December - 3rd Sunday of Advent

8.00am Holy Eucharist - Rev D Murdoch

Sunday 24 December - Christmas Eve

8.00am Holy Eucharist - Rev D Murdoch 4.00pm Crib Service – Mr G Marshall

Monday 25 December - Christmas Day

11.00am Christmas Morning Service - Mr G Marshall

Sunday 31 December – 1st Sunday after Christmas 8.00am Holy Eucharist - Rev R Alderson December dates for your diary:

- Saturday 2 December: Questioning Enabling Development meeting -Sudbourne Village Hall, 11am
- Saturday 2 December: Orford Church Bazaar from 2pm
- Sunday 3 December: Orford School Christmas Fair Orford Town Hall, 1-4pm
- Sunday 10 December: The Young'uns: We Three Sings Orford Church, 7pm
- Saturday 16 December: Senior Citizens' tea party Orford Town Hall, 2-4pm
  Sunday 17 December: Children's Christmas Party Recreation Ground Pavillion, 2-5pm
- Wednesday 20 December: Christmas Carols around the tree village green outside the shop, 7pm

An especially warm welcome awaits you at our Advent Carol Service, Christmas Fayre and Christmas Services in any of my six parishes: full details of all Christmas Services on the Christmas Card with 'The Link'.

Rev. David Murdoch

## **DECEMBER AT ORFORD METHODIST CHURCH**

Sunday 3 December - 1st in Advent

10.30am Stephen Caley - Soup & Pud Lunch

Sunday 10 December - Advent II

10.30am Advent Carols & Readings

Sunday 17 December - Advent III

10.30am Stephen Caley

4pm Candlelight Carol Service & Tea

Christmas Eve - Advent IV

10.30am Rev. Martin Dawes - Holy Communion

Christmas Day 10.30am All Age Service

New Year's Eve 10.30am 'I Stood at the gate of the year' Service

MONDAY'S TEA ROOM: Open from 11am-2pm serving Christmas fare; Morning coffee and lunch – not open on 25 December and 1 January, reopen Monday 8 January.

WEDNESDAY LUNCH – serving lunch at 12.30pm. Special Christmas lunch on Wednesday 13 December - followed by carols, tea and mince pies. No lunch on Wednesday 27 December.

INSPIRATIONAL ART & COLOURING - Thursday 7 December and 25 January (check for additional earlier date in January.)

Recent Sunday morning services have been encouraging: a Bible Sunday celebration service and Remembrance Service were both joined by children. There were children's songs and flag waving for 'the bible', and poppy wreaths carefully constructed and presented by the children for Remembrance, and another song, sung by the children, with a little help from one or two adults, delighted the congregation.

Louise, Karen and Pam busied themselves in knitting lots of poppies, which were sold raising £30 for Help for Heroes and £30 for the Royal British Legion.

The Inspirational Art & Colouring sessions have increased to two a month (not December). Some budding artists are working on Landscapes with others producing their own Christmas cards. Coffee and scones are served and soup is also likely to be provided – a delightful way for a Thursday morning!

We warmly welcome friends, neighbours and family to any of our Advent and Christmas and New Year services and events. Greetings to all for a very happy Christmas.

Stephen Caley

#### **ORFORD SPORTS & RECREATION CLUB DIARY**

Events at the club for December are as follows:

Club nights Fridays, Sundays and Mondays from 8:30pm onwards (table tennis/pool/snooker/darts/bar/chat and Wi Fi).

- Sunday 17 December: Children's Christmas Party, 2pm-5pm. (Details available from Nicola Ehlert, Naomi Pedrick and Friends Garage.) Please let us know before 12 December if your children would like to attend so we have an idea of numbers. Please also bring a plate of party food.
- Friday 22 December: Bingo night at 8pm, followed by the Christmas draw at 9:30pm (tickets are available at the club, so be in it to win it!)
- Saturday 23 December: Flaming Cheek from 8pm. £3 members/£4 non-members
- New Year's Eve, Sunday 31 December: Jack's Jukebox from 8pm. FREE FNTRY for all.

Season's greetings to all, and many thanks for your ongoing support. *Mark Smy*, OSRC Secretary, tel 450358

#### THOMAS MARSHALL EDUCATION FUND

TMEF has had three very successful fund raising events over the summer months: T4T in June, the Brocante Sale in August and the Black & White Ball in September, raising over  $\pounds6,500$  in total. This brilliant result could not have been achieved without you and on behalf of the trustees I would like to say a big thank you for all your ongoing support and help.

We are not hibernating over the winter months and have a couple more events coming up. There will be a concert by the renowned Leiston British Legion Brass Band on 4th March 2018 at 2.30pm in Orford church and in April 'Rust and Stardust', who did the performances of the Wildman of Orford and the Green Children of Woolpit, hope to return to Orford with another new production. This will be also linked to workshops for the children at Orford School. Further details of both events will follow.

Thank you all once again for your support of TMEF.

Wendy Marshall

#### FOLKEAST PRESENTS THE YOUNG'UNS - WE THREE SINGS

On Sunday 10 December FolkEast present their popular festive concert  $We\ Three\ Sings$  at St Bartholomew's Church at 7pm. Tickets in advance £14.00 from wegotickets.com, or on the door £16.00. Join the three wise men of folk as they reflect upon and celebrate Christmas both in word and song, bringing joy and warmth to young and old alike. (Come suitably attired to be in with a chance of winning the coveted Best Christmas Jumper Award.)

Jacki Maslin

#### **GARDENING CLUB**

 $\textbf{Date:} \ \ \text{Thursday} \ \ 11 \ \ \text{January} \ \ \text{(the December meeting is the AGM and}$ 

Members Social Event)

Topic: Choosing and using local, seasonal and foraged foods

**Presenter:** Peter Harrison

Time: 7.30pm

Venue: Orford Town Hall 'Back room'

If you've ever been to the Alde Valley Festival at White House Farm either in the Spring or the Autumn 'Cornucopia', then you will have tasted Peter's food which always includes local, seasonal and foraged plants and vegetables! Peter is also known as the 'Flying Chef' and his website is: www.peterharrisonchef.co.uk. He is coming to talk to us about, and hopefully, demonstrate, his ethos and how we might translate that into our own ways of life... Do come along and bring your friends.

## **David Keleel and Darsham Nurseries**

At our November meeting, David inspired and amused us all with an illustrated talk about his nursery and the principles on which it is based – 'the potager' and how this style of gardening evolved around the world and his personal experience in California. He answered our many questions with ideas and suggestions as well as practical knowledge. Almost 40 members and guests attended and those who hadn't discovered Darsham, made plans to visit!

#### The Gardening Club and 2018...

At the first meeting of the new year, we will be collecting subscriptions and hope many more members will join us (we are up to 74 in 2017!), for what is planned to be an exciting and interesting year! It is £15 for the calendar year or £4 per session if that suits you better. In addition to the published programme of events, we usually make a Spring and Autumn car-sharing trip to a garden. We also have competitions for the Eric Mason Shield with the winner being presented at the December meeting.

### Taster for 2018:

February: Andrew Brogan on his Exotic garden in Henstead which we recently visited as a group — magical planting with bamboos, banana palms, trickling water and much more...

March: Climbers, Creepers and Crawlers - Michael Warren

Summer Trip in July: East Ruston Old Vicarage Garden in Norfolk. Do join us in January and get the whole Programme for 2018!

Polly Sharkey

#### **MOBILE LIBRARY TIMETABLE FOR 2018**

The mobile library will visit the area at the following times:

Sudbourne bus shelter: 1.50pm-2pm Orford, Barons Meadow: 2.05pm-2.25pm Orford Market Square: 2.30pm-3.45pm...

Every four weeks on the following Fridays: 19 January, 16 February, 16 March, 13 April, 11 May, 8 June, 6 July, 3 August, 31 August, 28 September, 26 October, 23 November, 21 December.

### **TEN FOOTERS AND ALL THAT**

My thanks are due to nearly 200 people who have bought copies of this book since Easter. Most are local readers, not all sailors either. At least three copies have travelled to Australia, two to Cornwall and one to Shetland. In addition to the profits passed to the charities, 'Farms for City Children' and 'The Nancy Blackett Trust' it has been a pleasure to hear from several readers who remember sailing at Orford in the 1940s and 50s, especially Mrs Betty Bailey, the daughter of Tom Brinkley, now living near St Austell. Her daughter sails a Scorpion dinghy and a granddaughter is a fully qualified sailing instructor. So the Brinkley sailing genes persist. I have apologised to Mrs Bailey for the statement, pointed out by someone else, that George and Tom Brinkley were cousins when they were in fact brothers. Victor Brinkley, father of Ralph, was their cousin.

David Pelly and his brother Rowland had a family picnic on the foreshore here in August. They were delighted to see ten footers in the dinghy park and the Tomtit 'Hebe', formerly owned by their father Air Chief Marshall Sir Claude Pelly, on her mooring close by. David Pelly alerted me to another error in my text referring to the transport of the former Polo Pavilion to become the Orford Dabchicks first clubhouse "on a lorry". It actually travelled on a trailer, pulled by a tractor supplied by Michael Watson. There may well be other inaccuracies still to be revealed.

Fewer than 20 copies of the book remain in stock. But if they would provide a last-minute Christmas present for someone you have just remembered please let me know at 29 High Street, Orford IP12 2NW or ring 01394 450567.

**Richard Roberts** 

# THE PENINSULAR PRACTICE DECEMBER NEWSLETTER Christmas opening times

We will be open as normal except for:

- Christmas Day, Monday 25 December 2017
- Boxing Day, Tuesday 26 December 2017
- Bank Holiday, Monday 1 January 2018

We wish all of our patients a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

If you haven't already had your flu jab but wish to have it please make an appointment to see a nurse. If we have not heard from you by 1 January 2018, we will update your medical records to say that you have decided not to take part in this year's flu campaign. *GP Closure Afternoon:* 13 December 2017 from 13.00

## **KING'S HEAD NEWS**

Here we all go into the festive period. Time to spend with friends and family, time to enjoy and relax, time to reflect on a year passing and look forward to the next one. From our side of the fence there is miles of stuff to look back on and look forward to, but most of importantly the great times we have spent with people over the past year. We thank you all for your time and friendship, your custom and support and look forward to the continued support in 2018.

November has been a real blast for us. The first ever poetry reading at The King's Head – Martin Figura "Boring the Arse off Young People" – what a fun and different evening and never boring, a really good experience. Thank you to everyone who came along and supported the event.

Well, if we didn't push the boundary with poetry — a drag queen presenting the fantastic Alde & Ore Inter-Estuary Pub Quiz took it to another level. Madame Galina, the Prima Ballerina (Iestyn Edwards) did a great job and made a thoroughly enjoyable evening for everybody. Thanks and congratulations to Clare Greenwell and the whole team behind the event, looking forward to hosting again. Huge congrats to Ed's Lot who not only won at The King's Head but beat every pub that took part to top score. Elastic walls for next year to fit more people in.

Daniel Bunce and his kitchen team showed what the USA can produce in terms of food with another well attended food theme night. The theme nights take a break for the Festive Season to return in the new year. However, Pie & Pint Night keeps on going every Wednesday with a choice

of pie and a pint or medium glass of house wine for £14. Come in to the warm and sit back and enjoy.

The fantastic and original voice of S J Mortimer filled the bar in November with another quality performance. Just watch out for her making a name for herself in the years to come and you can say "I remember hearing her play at The King's Head". This month we have the return of the ever popular Peter Hepworth on Thursday 21 December from 9pm. Peter will be performing not only his regular tracks and sounds but has a great Christmas set to play ready to get you in the mood for the big day. As always Peter will entertain and keep everybody bubbling away. As with all of our music events entry is free and everyone is welcome.

We are delighted to again support "Christmas Carols under The Christmas Tree" on the village green by the shop on Wednesday 20 December. Last year had a fine turnout – let's see if we can get more down this year. Mulled Cyder and Hot Chocolate will be supplied so bring along your voices to join in and have a fun evening.

That Iull between Xmas and New Year sees the return of our Twixmas Charity Quiz on Thursday 28 December at 8pm, and is being held in aid of East Anglian Children's Hospices. Lofty, Kathy, Knocker and Sara are the question masters. All it costs to take part is £1 per head - a bit of fun for a good cause and what better way to fill that gap between celebrations.

How are you going to see in the New Year? We have a fantastic menu on offer to you at £39.50 per head. You will need to book a table and make your pre-order. Forms are available from the bar. Daniel and his team will make sure your last meal of 2017 is one to remember.

Once the food is done we have live music from "The Man in the Hat" from about 9 until the early hours of 2018. Free entry and everyone welcome to come and join us for the chimes and a great party.

So that completes the 2017 programme at The King's Head. A busy but very enjoyable one and we thank you all for your support. Don't forget we are open between 12noon and 2pm on Christmas Day, so please join us for a drink and chat. A very merry, peaceful and enjoyable festive season to all of you and every good wish for 2018.

Ian & Suzanne Ballantine, thekingsheadorford@gmail.com

# ALDE AND ORE ESTUARY PARTNERSHIP PROGRESS ON THE ESTUARY WALLS

Since May the Partnership have agreed the modelling specification for the whole estuary and are now waiting for the final results. This will give us a good baseline model and it looks like the draft results are in line with the previous modelling undertaken and significantly underpins the Estuary Plan. It shows the impacts on other flood cells and highlights properties which may need localised protection. It will be necessary to discuss with the Iken landowners exact designs for that flood compartment, which will possibly include retired walls to protect houses and other assets. The final report will be available in late November and we will communicate our thoughts and any cost implications as soon as we can.

You will be glad to hear Phase I of the Aldeburgh wall upgrade is complete. No further work can be started until we have the schemes designed, costed and relevant consents from the Environment Agency which will be some time next year, but it is hoped to be able to start some mitigation work (removing rare species, water voles, adders etc) from the wall for upgrading work to start in earnest in 2019. We expect to spend £2-3m a year across the estuary in 2019 and each of the following four years.

## **ENABLING DEVELOPMENT**

A public forum was held at Tunstall Village Hall on 10 November chaired by The Right Hon. Lord Deben to discuss concerns that the community had raised and to view the sketch plans for the currently proposed sites. Lord Deben discussed a number of concerns all of which are covered in the FAQs on the website. He hoped that if the community were unhappy about the proposed plans to raise funds through enabling development they might propose alternative ways to cover the significant funding required. We must all work together on this.

The AOEP has decided to pause their enabling development plans in order to take into consideration comments received at recent public consultation meetings and to give more time for other sources of funds to be pursued. While the SCDC planners indicated, at a recent meeting, their continuing support for the use of enabling development to part fund the Estuary Plan, they agreed to pause the ED programme and this was confirmed with The Estuary Trust on Friday, 17<sup>th</sup> November.

The main general appeal for funds was launched last month, and applications to the HLF Landscape Partnership and to other foundations are under way. Taking account of that, the AOEP has decided not to make any planning applications on sites for at least twelve months, i.e. not before November 2018. Meanwhile, informal discussions may continue with planners and others.

By November 2018, following on from the whole estuary modelling, there will be a more refined phased and costed programme of flood defence work in the estuary. There will also be a clearer picture of the

likelihood of success of other fundraising sources. Funding is in place for all costs anticipated in 2018, so this pause will not impede the progress of delivery of the flood defences. It will also provide time for further community discussion about the Estuary Plan, funding sources and the extent to which any enabling development is required.

**Amanda Bettinson,** Partnership Secretary, Alde and Ore Estuary Partnership

#### **AOEP ESTUARY PLANS: FLOOD DEFENCE - Joy Castle writes:**

I live in Orford so I am aware of the concerns about flooding in this estuary area. The Alde and Ore Partnership, a group set up in May 2012, has held three Fund Raising Launch Meetings recently in aid of strengthening the river wall defences. At each of those meetings, held in Aldeburgh, Snape and Orford, we were told that questions about Enabling Development would not be taken, but full information about the proposed Enabling Development sites would be available at future meetings.

A public meeting was held in Sudbourne Village Hall at 3.45pm on Tuesday 3 October 2017, and another was in Tunstall Community Centre at 4pm on Friday 10 November 2017. People at these meetings asked searching and pertinent questions about the Alde and Ore Estuary Partnership Plan for Flood Defence which includes reliance on Enabling Development.

At Sudbourne, on 3 October, the meeting was conducted by a professional facilitator who was calm and competent and who provided the opportunity for everyone to ask questions and make comments. Through this fair exchange of views, I learned the names of the statutory bodies involved, a little about the duties of those bodies, something of the issues to be faced and also about complications involved in protecting this estuary and the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. I felt everybody was interested in working towards the best outcome. Questions from the floor asked for clarity on a number of issues. None of the questions were answered fully at that time. However, it was the beginning, and further discussions and ideas would surely come.

At Tunstall Community Centre I was shocked and disappointed by a very different atmosphere. The chairman was not impartial. He was not prepared to give time for the meeting to consider some very important and complicated questions. There were several occasions when the chairman interrupted a speaker from the floor to tell them they were wrong. He did not thank them for their observation or point of view if it differed from his and he did not give full weight to the need for clear answers to the questions. The inference that I became aware of in this aggressive atmosphere was that:

- People were labelled as being obstructive if they asked for clarity about certain things
- People who suggested that there could be other ways of raising funds, were similarly dismissed
- Nobody had the right to question the Partnership Plan

The chairman of the fund-raising committee was quite explicit that in his view without Enabling Development there could be no flood defence and if the community did not agree to that he said, "The plan for flood defence would be dead".

Such emotive language blocks rather than helps understanding and contributed to the bullying tactics used by the chairman. I think this is no way to engage with the community. As one very experienced and thoughtful contributor ventured to suggest a certain amount of 'scaremongering' was going on.

As a consequence, I am confused. I was intimidated by the tone of the meeting. I was moved by the strength of feeling expressed by many members of the community that the Alde and Ore Partnership wants to use Enabling Development inappropriately. Enabling Development appears to be the Partnership's 'first resort' where as it should be used only as the 'last resort'. Enabling Development is being urged on the community, far too early in the fund-raising effort.

I am concerned that there have been only two public meetings so far at which it was possible to discuss flood defence and question some fundamental issues concerning the work needed, how it can be achieved, costing and evidence for the decisions already made by the Alde and Ore Partnership. None of those questions have been answered satisfactorily to date. Added to which the meetings were at inconvenient times for many working people; the attendees were unrepresentative of the greater community. It cannot honestly be said, therefore, that the community has been made fully aware of the Alde and Ore Partnership Plan, especially the reliance on Enabling Development within the plan and the consequences of its being granted.

I hope that other meetings will be arranged soon with the aim of having full and open discussions and a fair exchange of views. I also hope the meetings will be managed properly and held at appropriate times for all members of the community.

#### Joy Castle

# CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR OPENING TIMES



# ORFORD GENERAL STORE AND POST OFFICE

Saturday 23 December: 8.30am-5.30pm

Sunday 24 December: 8.30am-2.30pm Monday 25 December: CLOSED Tuesday 26 December: CLOSED

Wednesday 27-Saturday 30: 8.30am-5.30pm

Sunday 31 December: 10am-4pm Monday 1 January 2018: CLOSED

Tuesday 2 January: normal hours resume Post Office is open whenever the shop is.

#### **LAST POSTING DATES 2017**

International airmail

Wednesday 6 December: China and Japan

Saturday 9 December: Australia and New Zealand Wednesday 13 December: Germany, Italy and Poland

Thursday 14 December: Canada and USA

Friday 15 December: Spain

Saturday 16 December: France and Ireland

UK

Wednesday 20 December: second class Thursday 21 December: first class

#### **FRIENDS GARAGE**

Open as usual except for: Monday 25 December: CLOSED Tuesday 26 December: CLOSED Monday 1 January: CLOSED



## **PUMP STREET BAKERY**

Sunday 24 December: 10am-1pm (café closed)

Monday 25 December: CLOSED Tuesday 26 December: CLOSED Wednesday 27 December: CLOSED

Thursday 28 December: 9am-4pm Friday 29 December: 9am-4pm Saturday 30 December: 9am-4pm Sunday 31 December: 10am-4pm Monday 1 January: CLOSED Tuesday 2 January: CLOSED

Wednesday 3 January: normal hours resume



## **ORFORD MEAT SHED**

Saturday 23 December: 9am-1pm Sunday 24-Thursday 28 December:

CLOSED

Friday 29 December: 9am-4pm

Saturday 30 December: 9am-1pm

Sunday 31 December-Wednesday 3 January: CLOSED

Thursday 4 January: normal hours resume



### **RIVERSIDE TEA ROOM**

Open every day, except Christmas Day when we will be CLOSED

A Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy New Year to all the readers of the Village Voice from the Editors and all at Leiston Press.











## THE KING'S HEAD, ORFORD



Open Food

Thursday 21 Dec 12noon-3pm 12noon-2.30pm

5.30-11.30pm 6-9pm

Christmas draw and live music - Peter

Hepworth

Friday 22 Dec 12noon-11.30pm 12noon-2.30pm

6-9pm

Saturday 23 Dec 12noon-11.30pm 12noon-2.30pm

6-9pm

Sunday 24 Dec 12noon-10.30pm 12noon-3pm Monday 25 Dec 12noon-2pm No food service Tuesday 26 Dec 12noon-5pm 12noon-2.30pm Wednesday 27- Saturday 30 December: normal hours Sunday 31 Dec 12noon til late 12noon-2.30pm

6-8pm

NYE menu (pre-booked only) Live music - 9pm til late

Monday 1 Jan 12noon-5pm 12noon-2.30pm

Tuesday 2 Jan Normal hours resume

### THE JOLLY SAILOR



Sunday 24 December:

Bar open all day; food 12noon-2.30pm and

6-8.30pm

Monday 25 December

Bar open 12noon-2pm; no food available

Tuesday 26 December

Bar open all day; food 12noon-2.30pm and 6-8.30pm

Sunday 31 December

Bar open all day; food 12noon-2.30pm and 6-8.30pm

Monday 1 January

Bar open all day; food 12noon-2.30pm and 6-8.30pm

All other days, normal opening hours and normal food service

## **ORFORD COUNTRY MARKET**

Open on 23 December, then closed until re-opening on 20

January 2018.

## A Community led meeting:

## QUESTIONING ENABLING DEVELOPMENT

## Saturday 2<sup>nd</sup> December at 11am Sudbourne Village Hall

Q: Are you clear on what Enabling Development really is?

Q: Do you feel it should be used in an Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty?

Q: How would you like the community to be involved in 'community led' initiatives?

If you cannot attend but would like more information please email:<u>qedalde@btinternet.com</u>